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‘The Broadlands Bulletin’
Term 3

Week 6 - Friday 25 August

Awards from Week 5 & 6 - 14 August - 25 August 2023

Ruma Tahi
Israel Wills

For your effort and enthusiasm towards maths. You have shown amazing resilience when
learning about fractions. Ka pai!

Ruby Wills
For your effort and enthusiasm towards maths. You have shown amazing resilience when

learning about fractions. Ka pai!
Grace Cowan

For your enthusiasm towards reading. It is wonderful to hear that you “don't want to stop”.
Annalise Purvis

For your enthusiasm towards reading. It is wonderful to hear that you “don't want to stop”.
Lucy Martelli

For your enthusiasm towards reading. It is wonderful to hear that you “don't want to stop”.

Ruma Rua
Emma McDonald

For your resilience and maturity in the classroom and playground when things get a
bit tricky.
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Riley Riddle
For your independence writing and presenting your speech. I have loved hearing about

your menagerie.

Lucian McCormick
For your perseverance and improvement multiplying a two-digit number.

Ryan Allan
For your excellence in Maths. You use efficient strategies and can explain your thinking.

Zachariah Wills
For your excellence in Maths and wanting to do more difficult questions.

Ruma Toru
Jessie-Lee Williamson

For taking on huge responsibilities with Kapa Haka and overwhelming us with your
excellence.
Bailey Shaw

For your perseverance when learning decimals and for asking for help when you need it.
Rico Riddle

For being determined to learn your script in preparation for the Storytelling Showcase.
Krystiana Ratu-Wanakore

For your creativity when writing your speech and courage when presenting it in front of
Room 3.

Ruma Whā
Ollie Fell

For the awesome determination you had on stage for our Cultural Festival performance.
Diyon Basnayaka

For the awesome determination you had on stage for our Cultural Festival performance.
Amy Allan

For your resilience you showed performing on stage for our Cultural Festival.
Steeden Meegan

For the positive enthusiasm and dedication you showed in our Cultural Festival.
Audrey Axtens

For always showing courtesy and helpfulness in class. You are a thoughtful and caring
student who always puts others’ first.

Estelle Bullock
For your perseverance in recognising number bonds to 10.

Ruma Rima
Stevee Cocks

For using your courage on stage when performing at the Cultural Festival.
Kianna Skudder

For using your courage on stage when performing at the Cultural Festival. What an
amazing pukana!
Evelyn Hay

For using excellence in reading. You understand what you read because you can answer
questions thoughtfully.



Noah Busst
For your perseverance. You are trying so hard to learn your sight words with Whaea Halei.

Term 3
Monday 28 August - Wednesday 30 August - Years 3 - 6 class speeches

(timetable below)
Monday 4 September - Speech Night (for the class finalists in Years’ 4-6)
Tuesday 5 September - Wednesday 6 September - Years 1 & 2 Nursery

Rhyme / Poem class presentations (timetable below)
Monday 11 September - Ruma Rua / Room 2 ‘Biking for Wellbeing’ BMX trip

Thursday 14 September - Cluster Winter Sports
Thursday 14 September - BOT meeting #6, 6.00pm

Friday 15 September - Cluster Speech Competition - Waikite Valley School (for
the top two Year 5 & Year 6 speeches)

Wednesday 20 September - MathsMatters Competition - Taupo Int. School (for our
top three Maths teams from Years 5 & 6)

Tuesday 19 & Wednesday 20 September - Class-based ‘Storytelling Showcase’ -
performances #1 (day #1 - different times) and performances #2 (day #2 - different

times). Exact times next week / Week 7
Thursday 21 September - Last day of Term 3

Friday 22 September - Kahui Ako Teacher Only Day - School Closed

From the Desk of the Tumuaki - Ngā mihi nui, ki a koutou



Formal Speeches, Nursery Rhymes and Poems

We are nearing the time that the presentations will take place!

Below is the presentation timetable with all presentations being held in the Learning
Centre. (Note: If you have limited time available to watch, we can move your child to suit.)

Year 4 / Room 2 speeches will be presented on Monday 28 August from
11.00am

Year 3 / Room 1 speeches will be presented on Tuesday 29 August from
11.00am

Year 5 / Room 3 speeches will be presented on Wednesday 30 August from 9.15am

Year 6 / Room 3 speeches will be presented on Wednesday 30 August from
11.00am

NE/Year 1 / Room 4 Nursery Rhymes will be presented on Tuesday 5 September

from 11.00am

Year 2 / Room 5 Poems will be presented on Wednesday 6 September from 11.00am

★ Speech Night will be held on Monday 4 September at 6.00pm for the FINALISTS
of each of the Year 4, 5 and 6 class competitions.

★ Our guest adjudicator for Speech Night will be Mrs Sophie Sandham.

★ The Cluster Speech Competition will be held on Friday 15 September at
Waikite Valley School starting at 9.45am for the two Year 5 and Year 6 winners

from Speech Night.

I / Mr Taylor will adjudicate all of the nursery rhymes, poems and formal speech class
presentations in collaboration with each classroom teacher.

We hope to see you at one or more of these times to share in the learning being
experienced.

School Communication

Open three-way communication (teacher/parent/tamariki) is important to us.



The means of communication with Broadlands School are as follows (in no particular
order):

1. Phone:
(07) 333 8576 (Landline to reach Office or Principal)

021 0291 9131 (For absences/important text messages only - NO calls on this number
please

(027) 291 9171 (Principal - if specifically needed / emergency)

2. Email:
Mr Taylor - principal@broadlands.school.nz

Mrs Wilson - jess@broadlands.school.nz - NE/Year 1 / Room 4
Mrs Parkes - kylie@broadlands.school.nz - Year 2 / Room 5

Miss Bentley - traleenah@broadlands.school.nz - Year 3 / Room 1
Mrs Lynch - debra@broadlands.school.nz - Year 4 / Room 2

Miss Cordell - emma@broadlands.school.nz - Year 5 & 6 / Room 3
Kasey - office@broadlands.school.nz - Office

3. Seesaw - our learning sharing tool.

4. Weekly ‘Broadlands Bulletin’ (Newsletter) shared by email / SchoolApp / website.
Please read!

5. Broadlands School website
www.broadlands.school.nz

6. Appointments to see your child’s teacher about their learning can be made by email,
phone, Seesaw or in person. For a quick chat, please just call in (before or after school is

best).

Daffodil Fundraiser

Thank you for supporting the Cancer Society through our Daffodil Day fundraiser today.

$50.00 was raised which will be donated to the Cancer Society next week.

Senior Playground Project

The Board-funded senior playground project has now been completed with a new wooden
edging to replace the old power poles and playground bark.

http://www.broadlands.school.nz/


Today, Jaks Haulage, Taupo, delivered 130m3 of Board-funded certified playground bark
from Goodwood, Mt. Maunganui, which was excitedly watched by Ruma Whā / Room 4.
The bark will be spread out over the weekend by Joe or Amber from Jaks Haulage.

Thank you!

The project cost to the Board of Trustees is $23,452.60+GST.

Covid 19 Update

Public health officials have advised the Ministry of Education (who has advised schools
through a Special Bulletin - 16 August 2023) that the risk from COVID-19 is now
considered low compared to other stages of the pandemic and it is safe to remove the final
mandatory isolation requirements.

However, as with any other illness, it is recommended that students | ākonga stay at home
if they are feeling (legitimately) unwell, including Covid-19.

Calf and Pet Day - ‘Heads Up’ #1

Our annual Calf and Pet Day will be held on Tuesday 17 October. (Week 2 / Term 4)

Please fill in the form provided below to indicate what your child will be bringing. That is, a
calf, lamb, dog or domestic pet (Examples: bird, guinea pig, crocodile, cat & giraffe)



PTA Raffle Ticket Fundraiser

The PTA has organised a raffle to coincide with this year’s Calf & Pet Day.

One or two books have been sent out with EACH family this week.

You will have until Tuesday 19 September to sell your allocation of tickets as the raffle
will be drawn during assembly Thursday 21 September. If you would like more tickets to
sell, please see Kasey in the office.

Have a lovely weekend!

NRC Future Ferns

We hope everybody has kept warm and healthy over the winter season and are ready for
another Summer Series of Future Fern Fun Netball. A reminder that NRC Future Ferns
Summer Series is offered to Year 0 - 6 children for six weeks in both Term 1 and Term 4.



Games are played on Monday afternoons at the Netball Centre, Rotorua. Game times start
from 4.00pm.

If your child is interested please get in touch with Debra Lynch or Tracey Heads on 021
262 0330.

Ngā manaakitanga ki a koutou

Graeme

Trophies

Can we please have ALL trophies returned from 2022 ASAP. Thank you!

Lost property
We have a few pairs of shoes in our lost property. If these belong to your child please don’t
be shy to come and collect them. If not claimed, the pairs will go down to the Op Shop.



Broadlands School

Reporoa Cluster Winter Sports 2023

Kia ora, Broadlands Parents/Caregivers & Whānau,

We have our annual Cluster Winter Sports coming up.

Date:
Thursday 14 September

Venues:
Reporoa Primary School (Years 1-3)
Reporoa College (Years 4-6)

Events:
The students in Years 1-3 will be divided into teams and will be playing a variety of games
and sports.



The students in Years 4-6 will be divided into teams playing a variety of sports (Soccer,
Relays, Scatter Ball and Change Soccer).

Transportation:
The bus will depart Broadlands School at 9.20 am with the first event starting at 10.00am.
We will arrive back at Broadlands School by approximately 2.30pm.

Clothing & Equipment:
✓ School CTL sports top & shorts provided (these MUST be returned at the end of the

day and NOT taken home)
✓ Warm top (black thermal/school polar fleece/sports hoodie)
✓ Sports shoes
✓ Medication (if required)

Food & Drink:
Sufficient food and drink (water ONLY) needs to be provided for morning tea and lunch.
Highly-sugared drinks, including sports drinks, are NOT permitted.

Parental Supervision:
Although our groups do move from activity to activity very responsibly, if you are available
to supervise the team your child is in, then your assistance would be greatly appreciated.
☺

If you are able to help supervise a team, please email office@broadlands.school.nz with
your name and your child’s name.

We look forward to seeing you there on the day.

Debra Lynch and Emma Cordell
Health & PE Co-ordinators

mailto:debra@broadlands.school.nz












Ka kite ano
Graeme, Debra, Traleenah, Jess, Emma, Kylie, Lucy, Karla, Halei, Maureen, Paulette & Kasey



PLEASE SUPPORT THOSE WHO SUPPORT US!


